
 
 

Mid-Nottinghamshire ICP Board Update – January 2020 

 

Below is a summary of the key items discussed. The full papers (and details of forthcoming 

meetings) can be found here: http://bit.ly/ICPBoard  

 

Board appointments 

Chair Rachel Munton confirmed that Hayley Barsby, Chief Executive at Mansfield District 

Council will also be deputy executive lead of the ICP. She joins Thilan Bartholomeuz, local 

GP and clinical chair of Newark and Sherwood CCG who is now the Clinical lead for the ICP.  

 

Estates Strategy Development 

ICP Estates lead Ben Widdowson presented work done to date by the ICP estates group 

and how it fits in with the ICS estates strategy to maximise the use of assets which included 

what had already been identified in Newark. There was then a discussion on what other 

assets were available to communities and how this linked to the ICP’s community insight 

model so that communities had assets they wanted and needed. Ben will collate the 

feedback into an update paper which will return to Board later this year. 

 

Invitation to participate in a Musculoskeletal value improvement programme 

ICP Director of Care Integration Peter Wozencroft and ICS representative Rebecca Larder 

brought a proposal to the ICP which would see it participate in a 12 month value 

improvement programme in partnership with the Oxford Centre for Triple Value Healthcare 

and Pfizer. A discussion was had about the clear benefits and some concerns over details 

still to be worked out in terms of resource requirements for local GPs and the role of Pfizer. 

While members agreed in principle that this was a positive proposal, they wanted these 

details finalising first before committing to it. Peter and Rebecca agreed to work on this and 

bring it back to a future ICP Board. 

 

Outcomes Framework and the approach to Population Health Management (PHM) 

Dr Mike O’Neil, Nottinghamshire GP and member of Connected Notts presented on PHM, 

the possibilities and limitations of the data that is already available and how this can be used 

for decision making. Members discussed three key points:  

 

 How can PHM support and be supported by the ICP’s priority neighbourhoods 

approach? 

 How does the ICP balance delivering now, while meeting tomorrow’s needs?  

 How will the ICP adopt PHM to deliver impactable interventions as part of its 

processes and how will the Board ensure delivery is different this time?  

 

Summaries of the discussions were fed back to Mike to help with his discussions with other 

ICPs. Members also discussed areas (such as flu planning) where this could start to be used 

at an ICP level. 

 

Next month’s meeting will take place on February 27 at 2.30pm at the Summit Centre in 

Kirkby. Papers will be available a week in advance on the ICP website. 

http://bit.ly/ICPBoard

